
Balloch Community Association
Minutes of AGM 20 March  2013
Present: Billy Lowrie, Morven Reid, Lorna Condie, Jenny Card, Ruth MacGowan, M Halkett, June MacKinnon, Norrie Thom, Lorna Robertson

Apologies: Vicki Barclay, Allan Robertson

Matters arising from Minutes of Last Meeting.  
1. Accounts were signed off for 2011, as stated in minute.
 Lorna Robertson   proposed these minutes be adopted, seconded by Ruth MacGowan.

Agenda
President’s Report
Billy Lowrie thanked everyone for their support throughout the last year.

The ramps have all been completed.

Entertainment Licence is in place.

New carpets and blinds have been installed in Snooker Club.

New vertical blinds are installed in the halls.

Amended architect’s plans are complete, and Building Warrant has been applied for.

Quotes from 3 different builders are currently being obtained. One will be for structural work to kitchen, toilets and hallway, which are the main focus of the expenditure. The outer door area will be quoted for separately, as there are different cost options available. The kitchen fitting will be done separately.

 The January Open Day was a success, and seen to be a worthwhile exercise in connecting the community with the plans for the hall, and showing off the improvements already in place.

Treasurer’s Report
During the past year June MacKinnon, Billy Lowrie and then Jenny Card have been doing the treasurer’s job. Morven Reid  has put effort into sorting the accounts into a more manageable format.

£3000 has been taken from the Bonus Account (formerly Outdoor Bowling Club funds) to pay the architect’s fee.

The Current Account stands at £2,446 

Election of Office Bearers     
                      Proposed by                            Seconded by
 President                 Billy Lowrie                Morven Reid                      Ruth MacGowan

Vice-President         Morven Reid                Billy Lowrie                      Jenny Card         

Treasurer                 Jenny Card                   Lorna Robertson               Morven Reid 
 Minute Secretary   Lorna Robertson           Billy Lowrie                     Morven Reid

 Rent Rates 2013-14
 These have historically been set at the AGM. However it is more complex than a blanket decision being made .Morven Reid has been looking into the figures and will present proposals for discussion at the next Committee Meeting.

Convenor
As of 1/3/13 the remuneration for Convenor is to be reduced to a set amount of £2000 per annum, which is more in line with hall income.

Cleaning Services rate is too great also, and is being reassessed.

Phone costs could be reduced by using a contract for the halls mobile phone.

Postage charges can also be reduced. The new computer programme for billing will help with this.

AOCB   There being none, the meeting closed 8.40pm.

Date of next committee meeting - 7.30pm Wednesday 17 April 2013.

